
T R A N S M I T T A L   M E M O R A N D U M 

TO: The Honorable Mayor and City Council 

FROM:  Lacey G. Simpson, Assistant City Manager 

DATE: January 11, 2021 

RE: Authorizing Letter Regarding the Proposed Changes to State of 
Alaska Ocean Ranger Program 

At its meeting of January 7, 2021, the City Council directed staff to draft a letter to 
Representative Ortiz and Senator Stedman concerning the elimination of and proposed 
changes to the State of Alaska Ocean Ranger Program. On February 12, 2020 and 
February 25, 2020, Mayor Sivertsen issued two letters to Governor Dunleavy on these 
issues.  

Attached for City Council consideration is a draft letter to Representative Ortiz and 
Senator Stedman expressing concern for the proposed elimination of the Ocean Ranger 
Program and reshaping of the Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation’s 
(ADEC) approach to cruise ship monitoring, including the development of a financial 
assistance program for shore side wastewater system improvements. On January 7, 2021, 
Mayor Sivertsen received an email from ADEC Information Officer Laura Achee regarding 
ADEC’s proposed changes, and this email is referenced in the draft letter and included 
here.  

At the meeting of January 21, 2021, Ms. Achee will be available to address the 
City Council on ADEC’s proposed program changes and answer questions. The attached 
summary paper received from Ms. Achee further outlines the proposed changes to the 
Commercial Passenger Vessel Environmental Compliance program (CPVEC). Based on 
the meeting’s discussion, the City Council may wish to modify aspects of the attached 
draft letter and staff is prepared to proceed with the direction given by the City Council.  

A motion has been prepared for City Council consideration. 
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RECOMMENDATION 
 

 It is recommended that the City Council adopt the motion directing the City 
Manager to finalize and transmit comments as determined appropriate by the City Council 
under the signature of the Mayor on behalf of the Ketchikan City Council to Representative 
Ortiz and Senator Stedman in response to the proposed changes to the State of Alaska 
Ocean Ranger Program.  
 
Recommended Motion: I move the City Council direct the City Manager to finalize and 
transmit comments as determined appropriate by the City Council under the signature of 
the Mayor on behalf of the Ketchikan City Council to Representative Ortiz and Senator 
Stedman in response to the proposed changes to the State of Alaska Ocean Ranger 
Program.  
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         Commercial Passenger Vessel 
         Environmental Compliance  

 

The Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) has the authority to ensure 
the cruise industry follows laws that protect Alaskans’ public health and our 

environment. While ocean rangers have been a part of those efforts in the past, DEC believes that 
there are more cost-effective ways to protect our environment. DEC’s proposal for improvement is 
below, and information on DEC’s current authority and monitoring of cruise ships is on the following 
page.  

DEC’s proposal would:  

 Replace the ocean ranger onboard observer program with inspections by qualified DEC 
enforcement and compliance officers as well as contractors, where appropriate 

 Incorporate technology as it becomes available to electronically monitor cruise ship’s discharge 
ports 

 Create a revolving loan program to provide financial help to communities to improve shore-side 
wastewater systems.  

 Combine and simplify CPVEC fee matrix and ocean ranger fees into a flat $5 per berth fee 
 Move detailed requirements for cruise ships from statute to regulation where appropriate 

 
The combined fee will fund the cruise ship oversight duties that DEC has historically conducted or 
contracted for, as well as these new initiatives:  

 Early season inspections of all cruise ships coming to Alaska to ensure that water and sewage 
treatment systems are properly installed and collecting all liquid waste from the ship for proper 
discharge  

 Scheduled and unannounced compliance visits by DEC inspectors during the season   
 The revolving loan program for shore-side wastewater treatment systems 

 
Why improve wastewater treatment systems in port 
communities? Over a million passengers get off cruise ships 
in a regular summer, and many of them use restrooms 
while on shore. This puts a great deal of sewage into 
wastewater treatment systems that were built to serve 
smaller year-round populations. DEC’s large cruise ship 
permit allows ships to discharge up to 40 fecal colony 
forming units per 100 ml. The local wastewater treatment 
facility permit allows up to 1.5 million fecal colony forming 
units per 100 ml. This means local communities are 
releasing treated sewage with a far greater bacteria content 
into local waters than what the large ships are releasing. 
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DEC’s current CPVEC oversight  

DEC’s authority to create and enforce rules regarding discharges to our waters and emissions in our air 
was granted when the Department was created in 1971. Laws specific to cruise ship discharges and 
oversight were added in 2001, prior to the creation of the ocean ranger program in 2006.  

State law requires that cruise ships: 

 follow discharge limits and prohibitions established in statute 
 register and obtain permits/plan approvals for discharge of treated sewage and grey water 
 log time and location of all discharges 
 allow regular independent testing of discharges 
 submit discharge logs and test results to DEC 
 immediately self-report unallowed discharges  

DEC staff has authority and training to :  

 conduct inspections 
 oversee independent contractors testing discharge samples and air opacity 
 investigate possible violations 
 initiate enforcement actions with counsel from Department of Law and issue fines  

Four year-round staff in DEC’s Water and Air Quality Divisions oversee cruise ships, with the 
participation of DEC’s Spill Prevention and Response Program where applicable. The cost of DEC’s 
CPVEC oversight for 2019 was $643,000.  

The ocean rangers program placed observers on board ships to report on potential non-compliance 
with marine discharge and pollution requirements and to ensure proper sanitation, health, and safety 
practices for passengers and crew. The program cost $3.4 million in 2019.  

Of the 259 Notices of Violation (NOVs) issued since inception of the ocean ranger program, six of them 
were attributable to ocean ranger observations. The balance were the result of self-reporting by the 
cruise ships and the oversight of DEC’s internal inspection staff, including air monitoring contractors. 
After 12 years of operation, we do not believe that the benefit of onboard observers is enough to 
justify the roughly $40 million spent on ocean ranger contracts over the years. We believe this money 
could be better spent expanding DEC’s oversight of cruise ships and helping fund improvements to 
onshore wastewater treatment systems.  
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